
Course Equivalency Management System (CEMS) 

How to Expire a Match, and then a Course 

Step 1:  Go to 
https://cems.regents.ohio.gov. Enter 
your username and password 
assigned to you by your Institutional 
or OBR Coordinator. 

 

Step 2: Click on the “Matches” 
button from the main navigation bar 
located at the top of the page. 

 

Step 3: First, click on the appropriate 
Match Type (CTAG, TAG, OTM, AP) 
under the sub-navigation bar. 

 

Step 4: Next, scroll down and 
expand the Display Columns section. 
 
Click on the “Expire/Withdraw” in 
order to show the Expire/Withdraw 
column beside each match.   
 
The Match can then be searched in 
the box shown in order to bring up 
the correct and more precise Match 
to expire. 

 

https://cems.regents.ohio.gov/


Step 5:  Locate the Match that needs 
to be expired. 
 
Click on the Expire icon (clock)  in 
the Match that needs to be expired 
in order to generate an expiration 
request.   
 
If a pop-up doesn’t appear, check 
the pop-up blocker setting in the 
Browser.   

 

Step 6: Fill out the Expiration 
Request.  Ensure that comments are 
entered to facilitate the request to 
the OBR Coordinator.  

 
When finished, click on the “Save” 
button on the bottom left of the 
pop-up to submit or click on the “x” 
on the upper right hand corner to 
cancel. 

 

Step 7: An expiration request 
submission message will appear if an 
expiration request was submitted 
successfully.  
 
Close out the page showing a 
successful submission. 

 

Step 8: Click on “Courses” in the 
main tab near the top of the page.   
 
Note that the only courses that can 
be expired are those with approved 
expiration requests for all of the 
approved matches that the course is 
affiliated with.   
 
Please wait until the expiration 
request has been granted by OBR 
Coordinator.   
 

 



Step 9: In order to check for the 
course being approved for other 
matches, search the course. 
 
Once the course is found, click on 
the course title.  
 
 

 
Step 10: A pop-up with course 
information will appear.  Scroll all 
way down to the bottom of the pop-
up page.  Find other matches by 
looking at “Associated Matches” 
section. 
 
Work on expiration requests for all 
of those matches if the course is no 
longer active. 
 

 

 



Step 11: Once all of the expiration 
requests have been approved by 
OBR Coordinator, the course is ready 
to be expired. 
 
Click on “Courses” in the main tab 
near the top of the page and search 
for the course. 
 
Click on the Pencil under the “Edit” 
button on the right of the page for 
the Course that needs to be expired.   

 
Step 12: Enter an End Term and End 
Year for the course.  This term 
should be the last term that the 
course is being offered.   
 
When finished, click on the “Next” 
button on the lower right of the 
page.  

 
Step 13: Click on the “Save Changes” 
button to save the expiration date.  

 
 


